Alvin Masonic Lodge E-Letter June, 2012

Al Pool, Worshipful Master Alvin#762 [713] 806-3841 J. Don Little, Secretary

Glenda Grubbs, Worthy Matron OES#15 [281] 678-2628 MaeDell French, Secretary [281] 331-9751

[281] 331-0158

Lodge [281]585-3989. PO Box 762, Alvin, TX 77512-0762

Lodge E-mail: secretary@alvinlodge.org or alvinlodge762@sbcglobal.net

Visit our Webpage at www.alvinlodge.org.

Family Night

Worshipful Master Al Pool and Worthy Matron Glenda Grubbs invite everyone to Family Night to be held on Wednesday, June 20, 2012 at the Alvin Masonic Temple. Covered dish dinner is served at 6:30 pm! Program starts at 7:30 pm. This is an 'open' meeting and families and friends are welcome.

Prayer Concerns:

Please keep the following people in your thoughts and prayers: Susan Selzer, Will Pranger, Bill Pannell, Melvin Green, Herman Luckett (hospice care). Sacred Roll: Gene Banks passed away May 20, 2012; Masonic Funeral was conducted at Oak Park Cemetery May 24, 2012.

John Wayne Chapter News www.jwdemolay.org

The new Frank Marshall Championship Tournament banners are now on display at the front entrance to the Lodge! Come and see the great work our DeMolay Chapter is doing. Keep up the good work! DeMolay Stated Meetings are the 1st and 4th Wednesdays of the month!

Please Come and support DeMolay!!!!

Happy Masonic Birthday!

The following brethren received the Master Mason Degree in June: Craig Woodard, Larry Dietrich, Jimmy Laughlin, Cecil Chapmon, Carl Ellis, James Brannan, J. Don Little, John Usrey, Ray Brister, John Aucion, Roy Christian, Gerald Wheeler, Ron McClendon, Chris Sembera, George Smith, Shaun Thorpe, Vernon Gray, Shane Cope, Scott Given, Brad Richards, Derek Dame, Ross Mitchell, Jerry Whitman, Pete Vaselo, Lonnie McEntire, Hank Chesson, Melvin Green, and Marion Henegar. Happy Masonic Birthday!

Alvin OES No. 15 News

Alvin Chapter Number 15, Order of the Eastern Star, next stated meeting is Tuesday, June 12, 2012. Refreshments served at 6:30 pm. June 'Happy Birthday' wishes is extended to Calvin Harvey, MaeDell French, Donna Russell, Lindsey Alvarado, Barbara Samsel, Nelda Rhodes, Dianne Poole, Dianna Pillow, George Hubert, and Clarke DuBose! Family Night with the Masons is Wednesday, June 20th and is covered dish. Installation of New

Officers for 2012-13 will be held at the Alvin Temple on June 9th. Pre-Installation ceremonies begin at 12:30 pm and the Installation begins at 1:00 pm. The Masonic Hall is reserved for Friday, June 8th for set-up. This is a public Installation and all Master Masons and their families are invited to attend. In coming officers are Arlene Squires Worthy Matron-Elect and Calvin Harvey- Worthy Patron-Elect.

Special Lodge News!!!

Please welcome our newest Master Masons to Alvin Lodge: Brother David Boudreau, Brother Jay Hicks, and Brother Tim Jenkins. Welcome to the Fraternity of Free and Accepted Masons!

Alvin Lodge will elect new officers at the June 21st stated meeting. Installation of Officers is June 30, 2012 at 10:30 am. A light lunch will follow the Installation. The Masonic Hall is reserved for Friday, June 29th for set-up. This is an open Installation and all Master Masons and Eastern Star members and their families are invited to attend.

This is the final publication of the Alvin Lodge Newsletter as written by yours truly and I must say I really enjoyed to opportunity to serve my brethren and the Lodge as Secretary and editor of this newsletter. I have offered to serve as Treasurer and to remain available to help the incoming Secretary when requested. The Lodge is making some needed changes in monetary operations thanks to Worshipful Master Al Pool and the new roof fundraising has had a very good start. Always remember that this is your Lodge and your input has and will always be appreciated. J Don Little PM Special Thanks to Alvin OES Chapter No. 15 for the donation of \$607 for the Lodge Scholarship Fund. The money was from the TV raffle.

Special congrats to Mike Lansford (Alvin ISD School Board) and Brad Richards (Alvin City Council) on winning their election contest!

Announcements!

MWSA 31st District Meeting at Alvin Lodge: The Masters, Wardens, and Secretaries Association of the 31st District will meet on Wednesday, June 13, 2012 at 7:30 pm for a nominating committee meeting. Meeting open to all MWSA members. Refreshment is cake and coffee!

Fourth Wednesday of the Month is Woodshed Night at Dickinson Lodge with the District Instructors. Come and learn Masonry!

Put you name on our wall! Brick are \$100 each and will be placed on the exterior wall facing the front entrance sidewall. They are available to anyone who wants to participate. Please contact the office for details.

OES Night-time study club –No meetings in June!